
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
 
Many of us make promises to ourselves at the beginning of the New Year. We make pledges such as I’m 

going to save more, spend less, exercise more, or spend less time on the internet, etc. We begin with good intentions, 

but before long old habits creep back in. We slip up occasionally and then more frequently and we find ourselves back 

to where we began. It’s as if our resolutions never existed. 

  

Will Rogers once said, “Even if you are on the right track you’ll get run over if you just sit there.” It is my New Year’s 

resolution to conduct informative and entertaining meetings once a month. I say that because I want the membership to 

keep an eye on the future and keep our club pointed in a positive direction.  

  

Having said that I believe we have to change things up a little bit heading down the road for 2014. To make our 

Wednesday meetings more informative and entertaining we had former Sheriff and KFBK Radio personality John 

McGinness as our guest speaker in January.  We had an excellent turn out and everyone enjoyed themselves. 

 

The February guest speaker is Mr. Richard Stenrud, CEO of the Sacramento Employees Retirement System. So if 

you’re interested in your retirement cheques and what the future outlook is plan on attending next month’s meeting.  

 

Secondly, we will be taking a break from our current meeting location. We will be meeting for the next several months 

at the SPOA banquet facility located at 550 Bercut Drive in Sacramento. This location is right next door to the old 

Rusty Duck. This location is freeway accessible, just off Richards Blvd. exit on I-5. It will accommodate 120 people 

and there is plenty of parking around the building.   

 

Our old friend Mike Garcia will be providing the lunches via his Thai-Mex BBQ catering business. Mike has promised 

us a wide-range BBQ menu and we all know his food is plentiful and delicious.  

Corn beef and cabbage is scheduled for March.  

  

Your elected board and I are open to all suggestions and advice at any time. To   

contact us see the side panel  in our newsletter or the contact tab on the web.           

See you next month on February 12th.  

Best Regards, Dave Evans 
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1. David Wilson, Mike Dutra, 

 William Schneider 

 

2. John Thompson 

 

4. Carl Stincelli 

 

5. Larry Laird 

 

6. Joe Rye 

 

8. Al Chidester, Bob Buckman, 

 Dan Studebaker 

 

9. Larry Stamm, 

 Michael Barroga 

 

11. Pat Ditlevsen,  

 Robert McFarland,  

  

 

 

February Birthdays 

President 

Dave Evans 

(916) 253-3748 

Dave.d.evans@sbcglobal.net 

Vice President 

Joe Doupe 

(916) 606-1223 

jd38sam@gmail.com 

Secretary 

Nancy Gust 

(916) 725-6752 

njgust@hotmail.com 

Treasurer 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395 

keshannon004@gmail.com 

7871 Garden Highway,  

Yuba City, CA 95991  

Sergeant At Arms 

Sam Gault 

(916)  723-3466 

ssgault1980@comcast.net 

Board of Directors: 

Sandy Boyd 

(530) 644-5930 

sboyd@boydmorgans.com 

Karleen Doupe 

(916) 606-1598 

kkdqueen@gmail.com 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 

earlthepearl1948@hotmail. 

Com 

Walt Horne 

(916) 423-1898 

wcwfm@frontier.net 

Clem Meier 

cfmeier@comcast.net 

Barbara Smith 

(916) 684-5344 

bubbas@frontiernet.net 

Past President 

Judy Denton 

(916) 363-1282 

judydenton1840@att.net 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2014 

711 Club Officers 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

On January 2, 1983, Detective David Miller 
lost his life in the line of duty. 

 
On January 21, 1988, Sergeant Richard Deffner 

lost his life in the line of duty. 

 

12. Charles Taverna 

 

16.  Ron Howell 

 

17. Irv Hatfield, Gary Bottini 

 

18. Kim Crews, Jeff Gordon 

 

21. Rich Peretti 

 

22.  Ed Thomas 

 

25. Ron Cole 

 

29. Jim Monk 
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Meeting  Minutes 
Date: January 8, 2014    Location: Elks Lodge, Rancho Cordova 

  

Meeting was called to order at 12:45 pm by President Dave Evans.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all present followed by 

a moment of silence in honor of all members who have passed.   

 

The following Officers and Board Members were present:  

 Officers           Board of Directors 

  X President Dave Evans      X Karlene Doupe 

  X Vice President: Joe Doupe      X Clem Meier 

  X Treasurer: Kathy Shannon      X Sandy Boyd-Pierce 

  X Secretary: Nancy Gust      X Earl Evans 

 NP Sgt. at Arms: Sam Gault       X Walt Horne  

  X Past President: Judy Denton      X Barbara Smith 

       

General Members present for meeting: 50.  New members: 7       Guests: 6 

 

New members: John McGinness, Dave Lambros, Richard Kemp, Timothy Heinz, Linda Porterfield Jones, Richard McKee, 

Georgeann McKee. 

 

Guest Speakers: 

 

Steve Johnson/Sue Paulson – Information on Guns & Hoses Crab Feed (1/11/14) and game on 01/25/14. 

 

John McGinness – Various topics 

 

 

New Business: 

 

Dave Evans gave a gift of a bottle of Gentleman Jack to Marilyn Siefker for her years of service as Secretary (since 2007) from the 

711 Club. 

 

Dave informed the audience of a couple of new ideas to get more attendance at the meetings: 

 1) Have posters made to advise about the club 

 2) Will have bios posted in the newsletter for all elected officers and board of directors. 

 

Future Guest Speakers: 

 Richard Stensrud – February 12th - SCERS 

 Sheriff Scott Jones – March 12th 

 

Larry Jarvis informed the group that the website has been updated.  All elected officers and board of directors are now listed in the 

Contact section.  There is also information in the Resources section that everyone should be familiar with. 

 

Sunshine Club – New chair is Pat O’Neil.  Larry Stamm gave his final report. 

 

Winners of the free lunches for February are: 

 Larry Stamm, Jeff Nelson, Phyllis Francis 

 

Old Business:  None 

  

Meeting Adjourned at 1:45 p.m.     Next Meeting: February 12, 2014 

  

Minutes Submitted by: Nancy Gust, Secretary 

 



Next Meeting -  February 12, 2014 
 

SPOA banquet facility  

550 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 

11:30 AM Social hour  

12 Noon Lunch  

Followed by raffle  

RSVP By: 

Thursday, February 6th 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395  
keshannon004@gmail.com 
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PRESIDENT DAVE EVANS 

WELCOMES OUR NEW SECREATARY 

 

I want to introduce Nancy Gust, our new Secretary for the club: 

Hello my name is Nancy Gust.  I started my career with Sacramento County on April 1977, at the District At-

torney’s Office working in the Child Support Division as an Account Clerk.  In 1981, I transferred to the 

Downtown Office to do various financial jobs. 

 

In March 1984, I promoted to the Sheriff’s Department to start the Patrol Word Processing Unit.  In 1988, I 

went to the Communications Center for a year and then in 1989, I went to the Main Jail Division.  I worked in 

the old jail until the new one opened and then delivered commissary for three years.  In 1992, I transferred to 

the Administration Division to run the Off-Duty Program.  I was promoted shortly after that and worked in 

Purchasing. 

 

In 1995, I promoted to ASO I and moved over to the Fiscal side of Admin.  I started working on facilities  

projects, stats and budget.  I moved up the ASO ladder getting more involved with the budget and major    

facilities projects.  I retired on June 2013, as an ASO III.  I enjoyed my time working with the County. 

Nancy Gust 

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net

